MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the establishment of the Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn business improvement district
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:

The proposed local law amends the Administrative Code by adding a new section 25-466

establishing the Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn Business Improvement District in the Borough of 

Brooklyn. 

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

A business improvement district is a valuable economic tool that works to strengthen and stabilize

commercial and industrial areas.  The program permits the use of the city's taxing authority to levy

an assessment on real property located within the district.  The assessment is then returned to a local

management group, which provides services and improvements to the district that are in addition to

those provided by the city.

The proposed Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn Business Improvement District is an established local

shopping strip consisting of one hundred seventy-nine (179) properties containing approximately 

one hundred sixty (160) retail businesses. The most common retail businesses are restaurants, 

furniture stores, supermarkets, and convenience stores.  The commercial district has a variety of 

professional businesses including local and regional banks, realtors, and beauty salons.

Geographically, the Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn Business Improvement District (hereinafter the

“District”) extends about nineteen blocks along Myrtle Avenue on both sides of the street from the 

Flatbush Avenue extension to Classon Avenue. 

Services to be provided in the district include: maintenance and sanitation, marketing and promotion 

of the shopping strip, holiday lighting, beautification of Myrtle Avenue, administration, and other

services as may be required for the promotion and enhancement of the district. The District will

be managed by the Myrtle Avenue Brooklyn District Management Association, Inc.  The budget

for the first year of operation is $250,000.

FISCAL IMPACT
This local law will have no fiscal impact on the City.  Services to be provided in the district will be

paid for out of the annual assessments levied on properties located within the district.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.  
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